

ALBANY RIFLE & PISTOL CLUB

29999 SADDLE BUTTE ROAD SHEDD, OREGON 97377 541-491-3755



SADDLE BUTTE PRESS

JULY 2013

IN THIS ISSUE

NEW SHOOTING RANGES AT ARPC

ARPC PRESIDENT'S ARTICLE

SHARE A BAY

FIRST AID CLASS

WOMEN'S BEGINNING HANDGUN

50 / 100 YARD MATCH

COME OUT, HELP OUT

SINGLE STAGE RIFLE AND PISTOL RELOADING CLASS

JUST FOR FUN

GATE CARDS TURNED OFF

TURN ON THE MAIN RANGE ALARM

NEW CLUB TEE SHIRTS ARE IN THE PRO SHOP

ARPC ADVERTISERS

CLASSIFIEDS

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Ford McMurtry, Edward,
Jodi, Theo & Tevin
Cheever, Andrew
Formiller, David O'Neill,
Jeffrey Gries, Jakob
Rogers, Tyler Dodge,
George Bradley, Roy Fox,
Timothy Bates, Jerry
Storms, Angela & Michael
Stuckart, Jared Rogers,

New Shooting Ranges at ARPC

Albany Rifle and Pistol Club would like to showcase ideas and layouts for new club shooting ranges at the August General Meeting. Plans have been put together for new 300, 600, 1000 yard ranges, additional shooting bays and much more. If you want to take a look at the plans and make suggestions then come to the meeting. The General Meeting is August 13th

and due to the number of projected attendees the location will be announced at a later date. Don't miss this opportunity to see what is in store for ARPC!

ARPC President's Article

Where has all the time gone? We are six months in to 2013 and have already had several successful events at the club. Events like the Spring Gun / Sportsman Show and the Saddle Butte Machine Gun Shoot wouldn't take place without the hard work of our membership. Thank you and keep it up!

Both nationally and in our own state the political machines continue to try to pass legislation to restrict your gun rights. Don't believe all the retoric and stay involved, take action when needed and keep track of how the politicians vote. Don't get lazy and think this battle is over. If you do, then we may lose more than our gun rights.

ARPC is more than a place to shoot. It is a place where people who enjoy shooting and firearms can come together and socialize too. The Pro Shop and Office recently adjusted the hours of operation to allow more 'behind the scene' work to get done. Carol and Mike, who work in the office area, enjoy seeing you when you come into the Pro Shop. Please don't be offended when they seem focused on the work at hand and don't stop to talk with you. In addition, if you can limit the amount of socializing you do in the office area that would help them get more work done.

Allen Howard, David, Rose & Sarah Staley, Andrew R. Hill, Jerry Parker, John H. Wakefield. Harold Coleman. Thomas White. David Holland, William Sandritter, Nate Ballard, Lisa. Katherine & Kimberly Wren & Tyler Lovell. Janice & Larry Williamson, Jeremy Hruska, Alex Chanin, Chad Stockwell, Douglas & Owen Smyres. Jesse Beanland, Gary & Donald Shields. David Melton, Hank Surles

First Aid, CPR and AED training will begin shortly for ARPC Discipline Directors and Range Officers at the Shedd Fire Hall. General membership will have the opportunity to take these classes in the near future. We currently have one AED defibrillator at the main clubhouse and will soon install an additional unit at the north range classroom. I have joined the Halsey-Shedd volunteer fire department and enjoy the opportunity to be a laison between both organizations. It is important that we stay proactive with safety issues at our club. Safety is First!

I do wish to close with, "so long Ray Unger", who was a club member, super electrician and a great help in getting Five Stand started at ARPC. See you all at the range.

Don Arnold, ARPC Club President

Share a Bay, Make a Friend



ARPC is adding new members every month and that is good for club. With more members we get stronger and have more resources, both manpower and money, to keep growing. With that growth, it is necessary to use our shooting ranges as they were designed. We share shooting facilities on all parts of the range not just the main range... and that includes the shooting bays on the north and east ranges. The club scheduler is always aware of over-scheduling special use for the shooting bays and leaving room for open member use. Please share, you might meet some great folks or make a friend.

First Aid Class

On Saturday, August 24, 2013, the club will host a First Aid class in the North Range classroom.

This class runs from 9:00 am to 12:30-1:00 pm.

About 70% of Americans do not know what to do during a medical crisis. So, why not learn how to save a life? This First Aid class will teach you how to treat gunshot wounds, along with the standard First Aid subjects. These classes are interactive and hands-on. The cost is \$30.

To sign up, contact Ray Rishel at Capital River CPR and First Aid. You can e-mail him at capitalrivercpr@gmail.com, or call Ray at 503.400.7277 to reserve a seat in the class.

Women's Beginning Handgun

Women's Beginning Handgun Course is a stress-free training program that provides ladies, ages 18 and older, with a hands-on introduction to the basic knowledge, skills, and attitudes necessary for

owning and using a pistol safely - all from a woman's perspective.



This training class is designed to meet the needs of ladies who have little or limited knowledge and experience with operating handguns. The class fee is \$30 and lasts approximately two hours. The only equipment required is your handgun, eye and ear protection and 100 rounds of ammunition. Class size is limited to 12.

Call Carol today at 541-491-3755 to reserve your spot on Sunday, July 28 from 1pm to 3pm.

Check the calendar for future class dates.

50/100 Yard Match

ARPC is hosting a 50/100 Yard Match on July 13, 2013. Firing begins at 9am.

NRA Rules Govern, Match is the PRONE Position .22 Cal Rimfire Rifle. Metallic or Scope Category Entry Fee: Individual: 10.00, Team: 20.00 per Team

Awards in Metallic and Scope, in both Individual and 4-Person Team. NRA classifications will not be used. INDIVIDUAL: Shooters will be divided according to age categories: Sub Jr., Intermediate Junior, Junior, Prime (ages 21-30), Sub-Senior (ages 41-50), Senior (ages 51-60) and Experienced (ages 61+). Each category must have at least two shooters; those without this minimum will be combined with other categories. TEAM: scores will be combined from the already fired scores. Must declare Team Members prior to the start of shooting.

Course of Fire:

- 1) Dewar Course: 20 shots at 50 yards, A-23 target; 20 shots at 100 yards, A-25 target.
- 2) 40 Shots at 50 yards, A-23 target
- 3) 40 Shots at 100 yards, A-25 target
- 4) AGGREGATE OF ABOVE

Contact Barbara Shew for further info/register 541-409-3357, bnshew@centurylink.net

Come Out, Help Out



At Work Bond, we pick up, clean up, repair, replace and improve our range and the surrounding area. All of this is accomplished in one little four hour slot on the first Saturday of each month from 8AM to 12 NOON. Our efforts benefit ARPC and the community. Come out and enjoy the company of fellow members, the satisfaction of a job well done and be part of our important work. PLUS reduce your renewal fees!

Everybody deserves recognition of a job well done. The last Work Bond on Saturday, June 1st, 2013 was attended by R. J. Barnes, L. Wayne

Barnhart, Humphrey Calicher, Walt Domka, Bob Edwards, Bob Garvey, Ray Gielish, Yvonne Gielish, Randy Jelen, George Frank Kelley, Ken Mespett, Tim Noland, Reggie Nunez, Kent Royer, Kyle Rozman, Edwin Squires and Rory Wade.

JOB WELL DONE TO ALL! Paul W. Hilliard, Executive Officer

Single Stage Rifle and Pistol Reloading Class

On Sunday, August 25, 2013 from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm the club will be hosting a Single Stage Rifle and Pistol Reloading class. There are four reasons to load your own ammunition...and they are to save money, improve accuracy, they don't make it anymore or maybe they never did and for a hobby. All aspects of making "Custom Ammunition" will be covered with an emphasis on rifle accuracy. If you want to learn how to find that perfect load for that rifle that should be shooting better than it is, maybe this is a class for you. If you're tired of paying \$50 to \$100 for a box of premium ammunition or you just want to research the possibility of making your own "Custom Ammunition", then this is the class for you. The cost is \$25.00 per person. Please e-mail Steve Shippey at steve@nomikes.com or call me at 503.851.3158 to reserve a seat in the class.



Just For Fun

So occasionally, I'd like to write something just for fun. This month, it's Punography. Fair warning....some are real groaners.

I wondered why the baseball was getting bigger. Then it hit me.

What did the grape say when it got stepped on? Nothing - but it let out a little whine.

I used to think I was indecisive but now I'm not so sure.

A gossip is someone with a great sense of rumor.

I stayed up all night to see where the sun went. Then it dawned on me



And last but not least,

On Independence Day, may the Fourth be with you!!

Happy Independence Day to all. Carol McGlasson, Editor

Gate Cards Turned Off

Members that are more than 30 days in arrears on their membership dues have had their gate cards turned off. We apologize to those members who didn't get a bill and now are in arrears. The office has been struggling with the computer program that sets up the membership billing. Those members should see a billing in their mailbox within the first week in July as we believe the system has been corrected.

Past due accounts can be renewed by mail, phone or in person. Please give us a call if you feel your card has incorrectly been turned off. Again, we apologize for not billing everyone on time. Give us a call, Monday thru Saturday, 12noon to 5pm, if you are not sure about the status of your membership.



Turn on The Main Range Alarm

Always, always turn on the main range 'cease-fire' alarm when going down range even if you are the only one on the range. Members walking into the main range and shooting on the plate racks may not notice you down range if you don't turn the alarm on. Safety must always come first!

New Club Tee Shirts Are in The Pro Shop



New ARPC tee shirts are now in the Pro Shop! The new club shirts are red for everyone with special pink camo shirts for the ladies (if you guys want them, we're not here to judge). Show your support for our club and pick up one of these new shirts.

ARPC Advertisers

We would like to thank our advertisers for their support of Albany Rifle and Pistol Club!

Check out the links to their websites and please consider them for your needs.



Badman Bullets

ABG Corvallis Guns
Albany Guns Coin & Jewelry
CNS Firearms
Philomath Gun Shop

US Tactical Supply M2 Outdoor Sports





Classifieds



FOR SALE:

Good condition 45 auto, Glock 21 Gen 2. 3-13 rd Magazines; 2 Law enforcement marked, 1 non-marked. Slide has holster wear and nicks on the frame. Functions great. \$400. Email for pictures at er@vksafety.com.

FOR SALE:

XDM 5.25", 9mm, Match barrel, Steel slide, 6 mags, holster, mag holder, case. \$675.00. Contact Luc Fortier at luc@pacmarllc.com.

Copyright © 2013 Albany Rifle and Pistol Club and Firearms Training Facility · All Rights Reserved Address: 29999 Saddle Butte Road, Shedd, Oregon, 97377 · Phone: (541) 491-3755 · Email: office@arpc.info Locate your member number in this edition and call to win a \$20 gift certificate to the Pro Shop!

Certain articles submitted are published as received

Forward email





Try it FREE today.

This email was sent to office@arpc.info by office@arpc.info | Update Profile/Email Address | Instant removal with SafeUnsubscribe $^{\text{TM}}$ | Privacy Policy. ARPC | 29999 Saddle Butte Road | Shedd | OR | 97456